
School Board Meeting: April 24, 2023

Subject: Annual Radon Testing

Presenter: John Heltunen, Director
Buildings and Grounds

SUGGESTED SCHOOL BOARD ACTION:

 No Board Action Required

DESCRIPTION:

Each year, the District conducts Radon testing at a couple of schools in the 
District with the help of our Health and Safety Consultant. The results of the 
testing are then shared with the School Board per the Minnesota Department of 
Health guidelines. 

This year’s testing was conducted at Montrose and Parkside Elementary Schools. 
We did receive results in one classroom at Parkside Elementary from the first 
round of testing that required some additional testing using a Continuous Radon 
Monitor. Those test results show that the classroom is a safe environment from 
Radon and no further action is required to mitigate. 

Each District site is tested every 5 years.

If you have any questions about Radon Testing, please feel free to call me at 
682-8773.

ATTACHMENTS:

• MESI and Parkside Radon testing
• Parkside CRM testing


